

Warsaw University of Technology

VICE-RECTOR FOR RESEARCH Professor Mariusz Malinowski, PhD, DSc

RN.2025.235

Warsaw, August 29, 2025

To: CESAER General Assembly

Dear Colleagues,

As a Delegate of Warsaw University of Technology in CESAER, I would like to express the support of my university for the candidacy of Prof. Justyna Szostak from Gdańsk University of Technology in the upcoming elections to the Board of Directors of CESAER.

As a Director (2023-2025), Co-chair of the Task Force Learning & Teaching (since 2022), and a member of the Polish Government Population Council, Prof. Szostak has taken relevant advocacy and policy making actions on behalf of Science and Technology universities united in CESAER and other higher education institutions across Europe.

Her expertise in the internationalisation of universities, including knowledge and active engagement in the European Universities alliances and international educational consortia, complemented by high level of commitment and motivation are a valuable contribution to the Board of Directors of CESAER

As a Director in the new term, 2026-2028, Justyna Szostak would continue her role as a proxy of Polish universities of Science and Technology within CESAER.

Sincerely,

Professor Mariusz Malinowski, PhD, DSc

Plac Politechniki 1, 00-661 Warsaw, Poland tel.: +48 22 234 7424 e-mail: prorektor.nauka @pw.edu.pl www.pw.edu.pl/engpw